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PERMANENT MISSION OF TUNISIA
TO THE INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS

WORLD SUMMIT ON THE INFORMATION SOCIETY
PREPCOM-2, 17-28 February 2003

Address by Mr Habib MANSOUR
Ambassador, Permanent Representative

Mr President,

Allow me to begin by taking this opportunity, on behalf of the Tunisian Government, to pay tribute to you, Mr President, as well as to the ITU Secretary-General, the members of the Executive Secretariat and the authorities of the host country for the first phase, Switzerland, for the commitment made and efforts deployed in order to ensure the success of the various stages of the preparatory process for the World Summit on the Information Society.

Mr President,

We have just embarked upon a decisive stage in the preparation of the World Summit, to be held in two phases, and it is at this point that I have the honour to inform this august assembly that the Tunisian Government has selected 16, 17 and 18 November 2005 as the dates for the holding of the second phase of the Summit; in other words, two years after the holding of the first phase, from 10 to 12 December 2003 in Geneva.

The aim of this Summit, the initiative for which was first put forward by Tunisia in 1998, is to foster an environment that is conducive to broader and more equitable access to information and communication technologies and that is able to play a part in meeting the major challenges of globalization and achieving the development objectives set forth in the Millennium Declaration.

Tunisia wishes to reaffirm the fact that its commitment to the advent of a global information society proceeds from its conviction that information and communication technologies, or ICTs, are indeed a vector for economic, social, political and cultural development.

At the same time as being a vector for development, ICTs are also a means of bringing together, and establishing dialogue between, peoples and civilizations, and of helping to bring about better understanding between nations. WSIS represents a key opportunity for the international community to work out a common vision of the information society and knowledge society that respects diversity and provides all countries, on an equitable basis, with the means for achieving comprehensive and sustainable development, thereby strengthening the emergence of a project for a global society, founded on knowledge and skills and conveyed by a new spirit of solidarity in the management of international relations.

We are therefore gratified, Mr President, following your announcement, that the Tunis-Geneva linkage henceforth imparts visibility to our Summit and establishes its uniqueness as a single whole within the framework of a global and integrated approach to the two phases, while at the same time combining complementarity, interaction and synergy.

In concluding, I should like to bid the government delegations, intergovernmental institutions and other specialized institutions, NGOs, business entities and all civil society players welcome to Tunisia in 2005.

Thank you.

